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E-mail: stmarysjuniorboys@gmail.com
Website:www.stmarysjuniorboysnenagh.com
                                                         Autumn Newsletter  2016

Dear Parents,

Hallowe’en is just around the corner and the children are very busy and excited making decorations. We are glad to report that at this stage all children have settled well into school life. 

The following are some initiatives that the school have taken on this term.

GREEN SCHOOLS 

· Ger our caretaker installed a water butt which will harvest rain water.

· We have started a school garden and the railway sleepers are in place.

· New Green Code for Water has been decided on.

· Compost bin has been placed in the garden.

ACTIVE FLAG

This year we are hoping to achieve our First Active Flag. The aim of this initiative is to encourage the children to become more physically active in school. Class teachers are doing movement breaks with their classes and the boys are really enjoying it. We will be adding photos to the school website.

MATHS WEEK

17th – 21st October : All children are getting an opportunity to explore maths in a fun way and active setting. The children are using co-operative skills to solve problems. 

It is Maths brought to life ! Thanks to Mrs. Walshe & Mr. O’Meara for organising the activities in the G.P. room.
A Few Reminders 
JUNIOR INFANT CHILDREN

By Hallowe’ en we ask parents of Junior Infant children to allow your child to walk independently from the school door to his own classroom.

LABELS

Please ensure you label your child’s coat, jumper and tracksuit top to ensure articles do not get mixed up.

BODY PIERCING

Body piercing and wearing of earings is not allowed in our school.
BIRTHDAY INVITATIONS

Birthday invitations are not to be distributed by parents or children in the school building. This practice can cause upset to other children so please make other arrangements.

SCHOOL START TIME

Classes begin at 8.55 a.m. each morning. Please make sure your child is in school by this time.

HEALTHY LUNCHES

As the school day is short we encourage a healthy lunch ie; a small sandwich, a piece of fruit and a drink of water. A small treat is allowed on Fridays only. Please read our Healthy Eating Policy on the school website .
FLAG DAY

Many thanks to the Parents Council for organising a very successful Flag Day. In total €1,760 was collected. The money raised will be used to buy a portable interactive whiteboard and funding towards a new portable stage.

WELCOME

I would like to welcome our 2 new teachers to the staff of the Junior Boys.

                         Ms. Aisling Horrigan – 1st Class teacher

                         Ms. Susan O’Connor – Junior Infant teacher

We wish them well in their new posts.

CONGRATULATIONS

We send our best wishes and congratulations to Ms. McNulty (Language Class teacher) who got married during the summer.

                                          DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR
· Thursday 20th October – County Photos will be in the school to take individual and class photographs of all the children. Please make sure your child is in full school uniform ( not tracksuit ) and looking his best.
· Wednesday 26th October – an information meeting for parents of Junior Infant children will be held in Miss Madden’s classroom from 7.30 p.m. until 8.30 p.m.

We would like all parents to attend this meeting.
· Mid-term break –  Closing        :   Friday 28th October

                             Re-opening  : Monday 7th November 

·  Thursday 10th November – Clothes Collection.
                                                                                     Yours,
                                                                                      _______________
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